
19th January 2025
Dear Parents/Carers,

Well, I don’t know about Friday 13th, but Monday
13th January caught us off guard! Burst pipes,
power outages and overflowing waste pipes
definitely kept us on our toes! Thankfully, we
have a great team who kept calm and dealt with
each issue effectively.

Our extra-curricular provision for Spring 2025
started with 590 places being taken which is
amazing! With 38 clubs currently on offer, this
wealth of opportunity isn’t found at any other
primary school! Thank you to Miss Crane and
Miss Thevavesan for the administration required
to make this happen.

Last week saw the return of SLTea where our
Model Pupils are invited for tea and juice in my
office. This particular group were so polite that
none of them wanted to be the first to take a
cake! What wonderful pupils we have at our
school – they are a credit to Stanburn.

I am calling the coming week ‘trip week’ as we
have eight different excursions planned to
complement the learning in the classroom.
Taking the children out of school is a logistical
feat and I thank the staff and parents who
volunteer. I can’t wait to see the pictures and
hear all about their exploits.
Ms D’Souza


